
PUBLIC NOTICE 
MERCY HOSPITAL FORT SCOTT CLOSURE 

 

 

This shall serve as public notice that as of February 1, 2019, Mercy Hospital Fort Scott, located 
at 401 Woodland Hills Boulevard, Fort Scott, Kansas 66701, will cease providing health care 
services, including emergency services. 
 
This also serves as public notice that the following Mercy operations will close as of the dates 
listed below:  

• Mercy Clinic Family Medicine Linn County, located at 11155 Tucker Road, Pleasanton, 
Kansas 66075 – January 1, 2019 

• Mercy Clinic Family Medicine Arma, located at 601 E. Washington Street, Arma, 
Kansas 66712 – January 1, 2019 

• Mercy Clinic Fort Scott, located at 403 Woodland Hills Boulevard, Fort Scott, Kansas 
66701 – February 1, 2019 

• Mercy Convenient Care National, located at 1624 S. National Avenue, Fort Scott, 
Kansas 66701 – February 1, 2019 

 
Mercy Hospital Fort Scott and each Mercy clinic will no longer participate in the Medicare 
Program (Title XVIII of the Social Security Act), and their agreements with Medicare will 
terminate, effective as of the respective closing dates noted above.   
 
Although Mercy will no longer operate the clinics listed above, Mercy has made arrangements 
with Community Health Center of Southeast Kansas (CHC/SEK) to continue to provide clinic 
services at each of these clinic locations.  CHC/SEK can be reached at the phone numbers 
previously used by the Mercy clinics.   
 
You may obtain copies of your medical records or have your medical records transferred to 
another provider.  Please call the Mercy Carthage HIM department at (417) 359-1850 for 
medical records requests.  Requests will be processed as promptly as possible but will not be 
“same day” service. 


